The @ ™ .
BeninoisemHarvest

A Compassion of Christ World Mission Newsletter Summer 2010
P.O. Box 2982 Philadelphia, PA 19141 www.compassionofchrist.homestead.com

Wb

Cher Partners, I praise God for each of you and pray that you all enjoy a very relaxing summer. If y ou want to escape the heat,
come to Benin. Yes, that’s right, July and August are the coolest months here, so come enjoy.

JosieFon Teacher

Parents accepting Christ

Salvation By Grace

The number five signifies grace and that’s what God did here in June, five souls came to the Lord for which I rejoice. Four parents
accepted the Lord after a Parent’s meeting, and after sharing the gospel during a lesson with my Fon language teacher, she gave her heart
to the Lord. Glory!!! Please pray with me for their continual growth in the Lord.
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f‘ ek The school license is on its way.

Some of you were aware that two :
Our dossier was accepted and we

teachers abandoned their posts at the ) ..
. are just waiting for a final
end of January. This was very
difficult as Madame Yaka
(directress) held the 3rd and 4th

grade classes together until God

inspection. We hope to have it by
September, praise God. The

legalization of land papers for the

. , school in the village is also making some progress. We were
provided two replacements in

March. The two teachers who left were French speaking High School
grads. The two teachers who have replaced them are French and
English speaking college grads. Talk about God closing a window and
opening a door! Welcome Fangnon Dieudonne and Rose Okorie.

able to present our case before the Mayor of Ze, the commune
in which Agondoton resides and he was very positive about
helping to resolve the problem. I continue to wait, not on him
(the mayor), but on God.
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Please remember our Annual Sponsorship Dinner

being held at Deliverance Evang. Church
September 18th 2010 @ 4:00 p,m, If interested
please contact: Yvonne Carter (@ 215-438-6360
or Yvonne DuBrey (@ 215-848-0148

Staff following end-of-year program



EXCEPT YOU COME AS A CHILD

Our Children both in Haiti and Benin know how to love and give. First of all, prior to the
earthquake, the children in Haiti have a bank where they deposit their little “gourds™ (Haitian
currency) to send to the village children in Benin. Their last collection, the equivalent of $15
U.S was brought to Benin to bless the children. On Benin’s part, when the children in the 2nd
| grade class heard of the earthquake in Haiti and what the children did for them, they
immediately bowed their heads and began to pray for the children in Haiti. They also said
they were going to begin collecting for them now. It was a moment to remember.

_ I thank God for continuing to provide for the needs in Haiti following the earthquake through
; organizations and individuals like you, . The foundation and wall of the right side of the

{1 building has been repaired, and Life Center Ministries, Harrisburg Pa. sent a construction
team in May to rebuild the remaining two walls that had collapsed around the compound. I
also wish to thank the following churches along with Life Center for contributing financially
to repair the compound and to meet the needs of our Haitian community for tents, medication,

e

and much more.
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Crossroads Christian Church, Dover, De. , Beloved St. John, Phila. Pa., True Light Fellowship
Church, Phila. Pa. , Center For Champions, Harrisburg Pa., Nothing But The Word Deliverance
Church, Florence, N.J., Faith Fellowship Baptist Church, Phila. Pa. New Mickle Baptist
Church, Camden N.J, Bethany AME.,Phila.Pa., D.E.C. Sunday School Dept. Phila.Pa.
Delaware Community Foundation, Wilmington, De. and United Baptist Church, Harrisburg,
PA,

There were numerous individual contributions as well, for which we are truly grateful. May the 2
Lord bless immensely every one of your hearts that responded.
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2 No, it's not Christmas in July, but it is the time of
year where we start thinking about our annual
(! o Caribbean Christmas Child Project. Please
remember that gifts need to be donated from August thru
October 2010. If interested in participating please contact
Gwen Carey (@ 215-927-7284. Don't forget to check out the
website for more details.
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In His Service,
Brenda
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